
From: Jason Powell <jasonp@metcohq.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2019 11:50 AM 
To: Verstegen, Thomas - DNR 
Subject: Hanson Property/Dehn's Ice Cream (Former) - Drilling Project - Bonduel, WI 

(03-59-000861) (54107-9999-06-A) 
 
Tom, just a quick update.  We were conducting the drilling project at the above site on 3/11-12/19 and 
have 3 of the 6 proposed wells installed. 
 
During the drilling of the 4th monitoring well 20’ of Augers were locked up in the boring and they were 
unable to retrieve them.  The drillers (Geiss Soil & Samples, LLC) spent approximately 3-4 hours trying to 
get the augers out with no success.  The auger was torched off below ground surface and abandoned 
with bentonite.  We did have problems with one other boring as far as the drilling process, but were 
able to complete the monitoring well install. 
 
We will have to contract with a different driller that has a larger rig to finish this project.  I will be 
sending a cost cap for additional mob/demob and per diem for us and a subcontractor.  I believe we are 
fine with the footages that we have approved as Geiss was not going to bill for the boring they could not 
complete. 
 
Any questions please call or email. 
Thanks, 
 

Jason Powell 
METCO - Staff Scientist 
jasonp@metcohq.com / 608.781.8879 
709 Gillette Street - Suite 3, La Crosse  WI 54603 
www.metcohq.com 
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